                           Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club

November 12, 2020

                                                                                      Minutes

12:15 – 1:00 Social Time

Testimonial: Arminta Donovan is featured this month.  She became a member in 2004 and was able to do so because she worked during the day and our meetings were held in the evening.  She said she learned a lot about the many kinds of flowers and flower arranging since joining our club.  Her appreciation of flowers goes back to her grandparents who had an impressive garden with flowers and vegetables.  The Hellebores plant is a favorite of hers.  Arminta would take cuttings of her flowers with her whenever she moved.
Presentations of table settings:
Lorraine displayed a “Tea for Two” table setting.  She presented a decorative tray setting for two with pink camellias from her garden.  She explained that her husband brought the beautiful teapot back from England.
Linda and Deborah explained their festive table settings.  Linda had a fall motif displaying her dishes from England.  The wooden plates have to be cleaned periodically with mineral oil and she paired them with decorative pumpkin votive cups. Deborah is a big china person often finding treasures at thrift stores.  She displayed a full formal setting including a water pitcher and a beautiful flower arrangement from her yard. 
1:00  Roll Call: Members present:  Elaine, Iona, Connie, Deborah, Julie, Lorraine, Dot, Linda, Diana, Esther, Carol, Pam, and Mary.  Members Absent:  Gilda, Marilyn, Mary Beth, Lucille, and Joyce

Minutes were accepted as read.

REPORTS:
Civic Development: Pam and Lorraine.   Mulch was not provided this year.

Conservation Education: No Report

Corresponding Secretary/Sunshine :  Arminta sent cards to Dot Lower and Joyce Meyer
Design: No Report

Horticulture: Julie told us about “Gardening Rules to Live By.”  She explained that as our bodies change over the years we must learn to accept it and find alternate ways to get things done. It’s important that you do exercises using different parts of the body before partaking in any gardening activities.

Newsletter:  Mary and Pam.  Mary said she received some very interesting articles from members. Diana commented that the newsletter was terrific with wonderful photos of garden flowers.
Treasurer Report:  Dot reported $1,761.57 in our account after a $5.00 monthly maintenance fee.

Tech Committee:  No Report

Website:   Deborah informed us that she had to split our website into two different websites to avoid fees. She is working on redesigning our photo pages.  There is still a lot of work to do.
Unfinished Business: How should we celebrate Christmas? Times have changed.  We are all asked to stay at home because of the Covid. One suggestion was to drop off cookies or gifts at the home of members.  Carol suggested members send Christmas cards instead, but it’s really up to the individual.  All or none.
New Business: Diana told members that information on the Morning of Design zoom meeting will be sent out.  Also, next month everyone is asked to do a Christmas-themed decoration
The meeting ended at 1:50 o’clock

Iona Black

Secretary
